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BY EMAIL 
 
July 11, 2025 
 
Ritchie Murray 
Acting Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ritchie Murray: 
 
Re: OEB File Number: EB-2022-0325 

UTR Phase 2 Working Group Report to the OEB 
  
In its March 27, 2025 Decision and Order on Issues 4, 5 and 6 in this proceeding, the 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) convened a Working Group, facilitated by OEB staff, to 
further consider a number of matters related to this phase of the proceeding. The 
Working Group was directed to gather information, analyze the issues, and provide 
recommendations in a report back to the OEB by June 27, 2025. This was extended to 
July 11, 2025, in the OEB’s letter dated June 30, 2025. 
 
The Working Group has worked diligently to analyze and present recommendations for 
the complex issues the OEB has asked it to consider. On behalf of the members of the 
Working Group, OEB staff submits the accompanying report to the OEB.  
 
Any questions relating to this report should be directed to Thomas Eminowicz at 
Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca and Chris Cincar at Chris.Cincar@oeb.ca. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Thomas Eminowicz 
Senior Advisor 
 
c: All members to the UTR Working Group 

https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record/893635/File/document
mailto:Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca
mailto:Chris.Cincar@oeb.ca

		2025-07-11T15:00:39-0400
	Thomas Eminowicz




